
C oronavirus infection pandemic has turned into a

global catastrophe. To cope with this pandemic,

vaccination was initiated worldwide. The

Government of Pakistan also made efforts to

vaccinate its citizens since January 2021.

SIUT with its ethos of reaching out to people at large

also decided to participate in this effort as planned by

Government of Pakistan and provincial government of

Sindh. In March of 2020, SIUT established a COVID-19

sampling facility to test and provide effective treatment to

patients infected with COVID-19. So far we have

screened more than 27000 people for COVID-19 at our

SIUT                            news
JULY 2021

COVID-19 vaccine roll out at SIUT

SIUT wishes to thank all its supporters for their
generous donations during the month of Ramadan
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facility and treatment to more than 1900 patients.

Later, with the availability of vaccines for people of

Pakistan, SIUT was again there to help the people at

large. On 18 February 2021, with the help and

assistance of provincial government of Sindh, a

comfortable air conditioned facility was setup in SIUT.

Following the national guidelines for vaccination

provided by the NCOC, frontline health care workers

were vaccinated, followed by vaccination of elderly

population (60 years and above). Now, all population

ages 18 years and above are being vaccinated.

So far till June 30th we have vaccinated 35,775

citizens and health care workers. Vaccines used at

SIUT were supplied by provincial EPI center

maintaining its cold chain. We at SIUT also ensured

that no stone be left unturned in service to the

people and their safety. We are administrating

Sinopharm, SinoVac and CanSino vaccines strictly

as per NCOC provided guidelines.

All citizens coming to SIUT for vaccination are issued

a token and requested to wait in queue for their turn for

NIMS verification. After NIMS verification they are

called at counters for demographic data collection. In

third step citizen is seen by a doctor who takes a

thorough medical history and vitals to ensure the

person is fit for vaccination. Upon ensuring the fitness

as per NCOC guidelines the citizen is sent for

Vaccination. Trained Nursing staff with team of doctors

are there to again ensure safety during vaccination.

The citizen is asked to stay seated in the vaccination

area for 20-30 minutes for observation of any vaccine

related side effects. A team of Doctors is put in place

ensure lightening response to any emergency if

reported. This is the point from where the citizen is

given a clearance to leave the center.

This note will be incomplete without being

thankful to all who contributed to make this

experience of visit to SIUT as comfortable and

satisfying. I would like to thank our Senior

leadership who gave us an open hand support to

take up this project, Doctors from various clinical

departments at SIUT, Nursing and paramedical

staff, MSO team, Electronic Health Records (EHR)

team, Facility management and Housekeeping

departments for their help and contribution to make

this a success story.

We are also indebted to all our Donors and well-

wisher for their valuable contributions.

Words are not enough to thank you for your

strength, courage and dedication. Thank you to

everyone working tirelessly on COVID-19 vaccine

roll out at SIUT. n

T his year as before SIUT had set up its stalls at

various malls according to SOPs guidelines of

the government. Some malls were closed in the

early part of Ramadan and therefore, stalls were

set up in the last 15-20 days of the holy month.

We are grateful to Dolman group for allowing us

free of cost stalls at Clifton, Tariq Road and North

Nazimabad. We are also thankful to Lucky One

Mall management for our stall at Gulshan-e-Iqbal. n
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S IUT wishes to thank Jung group for their

support during our Ramadan Campaign.

Pakistan's largest media group Jang, Geo,

The News International launched a special

campaign to highlight SIUT's welfare services

and to encourage public to support SIUT. 

The campaign was run in print and 

electronic media. n

JANG Group
Media Campaign
to Support SIUT

HUM TV and TELENOR organized
a Telethon to support SIUT
during Ramadan
T he telethon was broadcast on two occasions 11th April and 28th May 2021. Professor Adib

Rizvi attended both the progammes where a film was showed on SIUT services and a one

to one session with Professor Rizvi and SIUT faculty. 

Large numbers of people called in to give their donations and to offer their praise &

appreciation for SIUT services. Our gratitude to both their organizations for their support. n
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C OVID 19 pandemic

highlighted the

important role of

Nursing globally and also

in Pakistan. A testing

time for all nurses where

they found themselves

working long hours and

in harsh working

conditions wearing

personal protective

equipment and keeping

up with continuously

changing guidelines for

patient management.

The International

Nurses Day offers an

opportunity to thank the

Nurses for their

exemplary role during

this COVID 19 pandemic.

They continue to serve

with unending

commitment and

sacrifice. n

SIUT Celebrates
International Nurses Day

World Blood Donor Day 2021
W orld blood donor day is celebrated every

year on 14th June.  The aim is to raise

awareness of the need for safe blood

and blood product and to thank Volunteer

donors for their life saving gifts of blood. In the

last year at SIUT 32,000 people donated blood

for their relatives and friends. 

During the COVID 19 pandemic, despite of

logistic challenges blood donors have continued

to donate blood and plasma to patients who

need transfusion.

The slogan of  World Blood Donor Day for

2021 was "Give blood and keep the world

beating" The message highlights the essential

contribution blood donors make to keeping the

world pulsating by saving lives. n
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A special program was

arranged for children

admitted in SIUT on Eid-ul-

Fitr. The program was arranged

with SOP's where Artist Sania

Saeed entertained the kids with

sing along national songs. Fun

games were also organized on

the occasion.

A special thanks to Tinku and

Company for sending their

handmade toys which were

distributed to all the children. n

S IUT is grateful to Dawn

Newspaper for helping our

Zakat and Donation

Campaign during Ramadan

with regular adds at prime

locations. n

Eid celebrated
with children
at SIUT

DAWN
Newspaper 
Zakat and
Donation
Campaign
for SIUT
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